
NOTICE
The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Public Safety Committee on
Wednesday, April 28, 2010 at 6:00 p.m., in the Hall of Fame room, City Hall, 381 E. Main
Street, Stoughton WI 53589.

CALL TO ORDER
1. Election of a Chair and Vice Chair.
2. Minutes of the Public Safety Committee meeting of March 24, 2010.

COMMUNICATIONS:

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Results of the traffic study on Prospect and McKinley Street.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. Application for an Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit: Dave’s Waters Edge Tavern
located at 324 S. Water Street.
2. *Application for a Class “B” Beer & Class “C” Wine License: Chris Overson agent, dba
The Break Room & Lounge, located at 556 E Main Street.
3. Application for an Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit: Chris Overson agent, dba
The Break Room & Lounge, located at 556 E Main Street.
4. Application for an Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit: Teresa Knop agent, dba Pack
R Place, located at 208 W Main Street.
5. Request to amend Ordinance Section 6-2: Keeping of animals, fowl and bees
prohibited.
6. Request for traffic signs (stop sign or yield sign) installed in the West View Ridge area
at 3 intersections: Valley View & Hilldale; Valley View & Harvest; Hoel & Milwaukee.
7. Future agenda items.

ADJOURNMENT
** Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b) to consider the licensing of a person(s) and
then re-open for the regular course of business.

SENT TO:
Larry Weiss Ron Christianson
Tim Carter Ross Scovotti
cc:
Mayor Donna Olson Jon & Amanda Restivo
Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan Dave Atkins
Department Heads (via e-mail) Sto Newspapers/ Wisc State Journal
Council Members (via e-mail) Police Lieutenant Pat Conlin
Gennifer Mott Chris Overson
City Attorney Matt Dregne
Lib. Clerical Asst. D Myren (e-mail
T. Fleres/D. Blaney (e-mail)

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.

For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be locked after
4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the East side of City Hall.
If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior
to 4:30 p.m.





PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, March 24, 2010 – 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Chairperson Larry Weiss, Eric Olstad arrived at 6:25.


Absent & Excused: Alderpersons Dave McKichan and Ross Scovotti.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Dale Seffens, Nate Dosch, Ralph Erickson, Jeff Gross,
Justin Moore, Eric Sperloen, Jon & Amanda Restivo, Doug & Debbie Harris.


Call to Order: Chair Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.


Meeting was held without a quorum.


Operator’s License Application: Michelle Knuteson requested a withdrawal of her
Operator’s license application. No action taken.


Request for a speed bump; yield sign; or stop sign to be installed at the
intersection of McKinley Street & Prospect Street: Chair person Weiss made a
recommendation for the Police to place the speed board in the McKinley-Prospect area
and to monitor the traffic flow and speeds. Police will report back to the next Public
Safety meeting with the information gathered. No action taken.


Ordinance to amend Section 50-3: Offenses against Public Health & Safety;
Smoking Ban Ordinance & Restrictions on the use of Laser Pointers. Moved by
Olstad, seconded by Weiss, to recommend Ordinance amendment and adoption to
Council and place for a first reading. Carried unanimously.


Request for a Temporary Class “B”/ “Class B” Retailer’s License to sell fermented
malt beverages (beer & wine coolers) at Norse Park during Home Talent Games:
Moved by Olstad, seconded by Weiss, to recommend Council grant a Temporary Class
“B” / “Class B” Retailers License to Stoughton Amateur Baseball Club-Home Talent
League, for the sale of fermented malt beverages at Norse Park, contingent upon no
fee’s or fines due to the city, and all the required criteria is met. Carried unanimously.


Future agenda items: Results of traffic information on Prospect Street & McKinley
Street area.


Respectfully Submitted,
Pili Hougan
Deputy City Clerk
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Memorandum 


To: Public Safety Committee 


From: Pat Conlin 


Date: April 22, 2010 


Re: April 28, 2010 Meeting 


Traffic Study:  200 E McKinley Street and 100 E Prospect Street 


The speed trailer was placed in the 200 block of E McKinley on April 1st and moved to 
the 100 block of E Prospect on April 9th and recorded the information below. 


The results of the traffic study are: 


DATE 
Average 
Speed 


Maximum 
Speed 


     
04/01/2010 16 33 
04/02/2010 16 34 
04/03/2010 13 33 
04/04/2010 16 31 
04/05/2010 14 33 
04/06/2010 15 33 
04/07/2010 16 32 
04/08/2010 18 33 
      
04/09/2010 16 31 
04/10/2010 16 36 
04/11/2010 14 28 
04/12/2010 15 28 
04/13/2010 15 41 
04/14/2010 15 29 
04/15/2010 12 34 
04/16/2010 12 26 
04/17/2010 15 27 


 


Officers ran radar periodically in the area and did not observe any violations. 
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Application for an Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit- Dave’s Water Edge 


I’ve reviewed the permit for Dave’s Water Edge Tavern and have a few concerns.    
The first concern is the fencing description and map showing this to be an open area 
from the bar with two walls traveling to the water.  There is no fence barrier on the 
water side which will allow no control of people entering and leaving.  The second 
concern is the noise that will be carried out onto the water without any barrier. 


The Public Safety Committee and Police Department have dealt with numerous citizen 
complaints about noise in the past from Stella’s Speakeasy at 210 Water Street as the 
noise from the bar was traveling over the water and into residential areas.  This 
compliance process lasted from May 2005 through January 2006.  


Here are Chief O’Connor’s notes to the police department: “It should be noted that this is an 
ongoing problem that has been being addressed since June 01, 2005. At that time several neighbors of 
Stella's Bar met with Jan Bruder & representatives of city staff including me. This meeting was called as a 
result of the May Public Safety meeting in which the neighbors had complained of the noise coming from 
Stella's. At the conclusion of the June meeting it was determined that a sound expert would be contacted to 
make recommendations to address the noise issue. On July 15, 2005 the noise expert came and 
recommended that the doors and windows be closed to contain the noise inside the bar. We have since 
responded to several noise complaints at Stella's and when contacted the door to the business was open. It 
is also noted that the service window to the deck is also left open and contributes to the problem as well.” 


I would ask the committee to review each application for the ease of underage persons 
accessing alcohol, access/exit controls, and potential noise to nearby residents. 


Chris Overson agent, dba The Break Room & Lounge 


I’ve reviewed the application for Chris Overson and determined that there are no 
violations meeting the City of Stoughton’s Operator’s License Review Policy.  


Application for an Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit- GENERAL INFO 


Here are some past examples of concerns we have used for outdoor alcohol permits:  


 
License holder should have paid staff to check ID's at entrances (volunteers not diligent) 
No last call for beer - post notices of when serving stops    
Last time for purchase of tickets for beer would be early enough to allow consumption before closing 
Have food duplicated near beer area if original location a great distance away 
Persons restricted under 21 as part of license if legally possible 
Have only one exit/entrance if possible and double fencing –extra lighting if dark 
Clear instructions to beer servers, security, etc (wristbands only served to people w wristbands) 
Limit 2 beers at one time 


Application for an Outdoor Alcohol Consumption Permit- Pack R Place 


I would ask the committee to review each application for the ease of underage persons 
accessing alcohol, access/exit controls, and potential noise to nearby residents. 


 


 







  April 22, 2010 


Request for Traffic Control in the West View Ridge Area 


Here’s a map of the three intersections along with photographs. 


  


 


Valley View looking at Hilldale 
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  April 22, 2010 


 


Harvest looking at Valley View 


 


Hoel looking at Milwaukee 
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Sincerely, 


 


Pat Conlin, Lieutenant 








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, March 24, 2010 – 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Request for a speed bump; yield sign; or stop sign to be installed at the
intersection of McKinley Street & Prospect Street: Chair person Weiss made a
recommendation for the Police to place the speed board in the McKinley-Prospect area
and to monitor the traffic flow and speeds. Police will report back to the next Public
Safety meeting with the information gathered. No action taken.








Municipal Code of the City of Stoughton


Sec. 14-40. Operation by licensee under Class A or B license; additional city
regulations.


(k) Miscellaneous rules.


(6) Permits for outdoor consumption at Class B premises.


a. Required for outdoor consumption. No licensee shall permit the
consumption of alcohol beverages on any part of the licensed premises not
enclosed within the building, except under permit granted by the city council.
Such permits are issued by the council as provided in this article after
review by the licensing committee. The permits are a privilege in which no
rights vest and, therefore, may be revoked by the council at its pleasure at
any time or shall otherwise expire on June 30 of each year. No person shall
consume or have in his possession alcohol beverages on any unenclosed
part of a licensed premises which is not described in a valid permit. The
VFW shall be allowed to permit the consumption of alcohol beverages
outside their building in the picnic area as an exception to the requirements
of this section.


b. Limitations on issuance of outdoor permits. No permit shall be issued if any
part of the outdoor area is within 50 feet of a structure used for residential
purposes, except residential uses located in the same structure as the
licensed premises. No permit shall be issued for an outdoor area if the area
is greater than 50 percent of the gross floor area of the adjoining licensed
premises. Each application for an outdoor permit shall accurately describe
the area intended for use and shall indicate the nature of fencing or other
measures intended to provide control over the operation. Amplified sound or
music shall not be permitted within the outdoor area of the licensed
premises. Outdoor areas permitted pursuant to this section shall be not be
open later than 11 p.m. on Fridays and Saturdays, and later than 10 p.m. on
all other nights. The council may impose additional restrictions on a case-
by-case basis which shall be incorporated into any outdoor consumption
permit including, but not limited to, conditions relating to fencing, screening
and noise abatement.
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From: lovell97@gmail.com on behalf of Jeff Lovell
Sent: Sun 4/18/2010 9:31 PM
To: Carl Chenoweth; Ross Scovotti
Subject: West View Ridge Traffic Signs


Hello Ross and Carl,
My name is Jeff Lovell. I've had the opportunity to meet both of you at various times
in the past. Thanks for your service to District 3. I wanted to touch base with you
regarding a concern I have regarding traffic signs in the West View Ridge area. I have
experienced a number of occasions where cars don't appropriately yield the right of
way at intersections without a stop or yield sign. Specifically, the intersections of
Valley View and Hilldale, Valley View and Harvest, and Hoel and Milwaukee are not
marked. With children using the crosswalks in the area around the park, cars that do
not stop or yield seem especially dangerous. Could you please help me address this
concern with the appropriate people? What is required to have traffic signs installed
at these intersections? Thanks for your assistance.
Sincerely,
Jeff Lovell
808 Valley View Drive
608.205.8808





